Water Rate Committee Meeting Minutes

April 6, 2010
In Attendance:  Bob Stevens, Tom Evans, Jim Tornatore, Lori DeHaas, Bill Foster, Merle Prentice, Jr., Chuck Franzese, Leon Welch, Morgan Inderwies, Dennis Carlin, Fred Blee, and Tracey Cucci.
Open House began at 4:00 PM with plans of water distribution system available for residents to view and ask questions. 

Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM.  Minutes for the March 2, 2010 meeting were approved with a Motion by Tom Evans, Seconded by Merle Prentice. Carried.

Discussion of meeting with Chuck Franzese, Jim Tornatore, Attorney and IDA, and will report on this at board meeting and next rate committee meeting.  Chuck Franzese gave a power point presentation.  Health Department and USDA are reviewing technical plans and specs.  Tentative date of June for next information meeting with contractor who is awarded bid to give information to community on schedule of construction.  When there is disruption of service, contractor will use door hangers the week before disruption and also local media.  There will be forms on the village website to contact regarding issues with project. Anticipated start-up of construction is July 2010.  After new lines installed, they will be flushed, cleaned and then tested.  Once certified, will super flush with chlorine.  Health Department will review for approval for connection.  Contractor will make roads passable for emergency services, and they will be notified.
Motion to adjourn at 7:58 p.m. by Bob Stevens, seconded by Merle Prentice.  Carried.

Tracey S. Cucci

Deputy Clerk/Treasurer
